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In the month of November, Lia and I went to the LCAP training down in Sacramento. The state has not 

developed a full template yet so we need to go again in January. I have started to work on goals for our 

new LCAP.  

I also taught a CPI course to the entire Diamond Valley staff. 8 staff members took the full course and 

earned a CPI certificate. 

This week I am at the CSBA conference in San Diego I have attended sessions about LCAP, a very 

interesting session on Native American students and suspension/expulsion rates for native students.  I 

will be trying to team up with the presenters to develop programs to help our Native American students 

in our school setting.   Another session I went to discussed how to develop STEAM  programs in small 

rural districts. 

 Saturday through Tuesday I will be attending the Native Impact Aid conference in Las Vegas. The first 

two days will be on the nuts and bolts of impact aid applications and it requirements. The last two 

days will focus on how to effectively use impact aid for students.  

 I am looking forward to the ELC and Diamond Valley holiday celebrations for students.  I will be dressed 

as Santa and handing out candy at the ELC program on the 19th. Currently we are not sure if I will be in 

my mascot outfit or dressed as Santa for the Diamond Valley holiday carnival.  On December 20th I will 

be at Bear Valley all day as they will be having their Winter Fest at 5 o'clock that evening.  The Winter 

Fest we will have a potluck and students will have a short musical presentation.   

 


